#### **Summary of Written and Oral Submissions**

# **Zoning By-law Amendment – Outdoor Commercial Patios**

In addition to those outlined in the Consultation Details section of the report, the following outlines the written and oral submissions received between the publication of the report and prior to City Council's consideration:

### Number of delegations/submissions

Number of delegations at Committee: 1

Number of written submissions received by Planning Committee between November 26 (the date the report was published to the City's website with the agenda for this meeting) and December 3, 2021 (the deadline for written submissions, being 4 pm the business day before the committee meeting date): 0

# Summary of oral submissions

The Committee heard the following public delegation on the report, and a summary of their respective comments are as follows:

Cheryl Parrott (Hintonburg Community Association) addressed the
Committee to share concerns on the report. Screening between patios and
residential areas need to attenuate sound. She expressed concerns about
the effectiveness of By-law Services at enforcing sound complaints, the
carrying of alcohol between a business and non-contiguous patio, and the
public being able to identify who is operating a patio if they have complaints.

Effect of Submissions on Planning Committee Decision: Debate: The Committee spent 26 minutes in consideration of the item.

Vote: The committee considered all submissions in making its decision and carried the report recommendations as amended by the following:

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that Planning Committee amend Document 1 by revising the first line of item (1)(b) so that it reads as follows:

"Where an outdoor commercial patio is within 30 metres of a residential zone, it is not permitted to be served by an amplified system, directly or indirectly, for music or entertainment purposes."

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT there be no further notice pursuant to Subsection 34 (17) of the *Planning Act*.

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED THAT that Staff be directed to develop a "good neighbour" information document for outdoor commercial patios located in both the right-of-way and/or private lands, to cover issues related to the screening, noise, and other related operational matters for the 2022 patio season.

### **Ottawa City Council**

Pursuant to the *Procedure By-law*, members of the public may not make oral submissions to Council.

Number of additional written submissions received by Council between December 6 after 4 pm (deadline for written submissions to Planning Committee) and December 8, 2021 (Council consideration date): 1

# Summary of written submissions to Council

Written submissions are held on file with the City Clerk and available from the Committee Coordinator upon request.

 Cheryl Parrott & Wayne Rodney (Hintonburg Community Association) letter dated December 5

#### Effect of Submissions on Council Decision:

Council considered all submissions in making its decision and carried the report recommendations as presented.